

Uplawmoor Community Council

Minutes

Minutes of Meeting Held in the Mure Hall on Monday 20 November 2017

Present: Gordon Steel (Chairman)
 Ross Leggat (Secretary)
 Alan Baxter
 Anne Sanderson
 Charles Brindley

Apologies: Ivy Cowan
 Danielle Glendinning
 Rob Williams

There were no councillors in attendance and no apologies received.

Item		Action	Date
1.0	Chairman's Opening Remarks		
1.1	Gordon welcomed everyone to the meeting.		
2.0	Approval of September 2017 Meeting Minutes		
2.1	The minutes were approved: Proposed: Gordon Steel Seconded: Ross Leggat		
SI 1	Interim Election Alan Baxter, Rob Williams and Anne Sanderson have all been successfully elected as members of the Uplawmoor Community Council.		
3.0	Items Continued from Previous Minutes		
3.1	Tom Arthur MSP Communications Tom Arthur came to our meeting in November 2016. He is now wanting to run a survey in the village. Gordon to send questions re communication.		
3.2	A736 (Welsh's Garage Corner) Gordon has requested a meeting with the roads department to see what can be done to improve the safety and the sight lines at the double bend and bridge on the way into the village at the welshe's corner. Ross was intouch with a friend and they suggested that the foliage could be cut back but anything else would involve major engineering, and the crash statistics would not support this. Ross has subjitted an FOI request to police Scotland for the crash statistics.	GS & RL	
3.7	Pollick Avenue Turning Area Angela did some investigating and there has now been a works request issued and the sign will be fitted once in stock.		

3.8	Bus Timetable Councillor Gilbert contacted Valerie Bowen at SPT with our survey results – we have received no response yet.		
3.9	Community Council Recruitment Video Vincent McCulloch is looking to create a recruitment video for community councils. We suggest including examples of: Safety, Communication and previous achievements by community councils in ERC.		
4.0	Planning Report		
4.1	Planning Applications for the previous 2 months: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - MUGA in the Playing Field - 140 Houses in Neilston - 2 Extensions to properties on Neilston Road 		
5.0	Correspondence		
5.1	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - All CC members now have access to a read only account of the Secretary Inbox. - Community Councillor Planning Training. - Confirmation of Lets for 2018. - Mure Hall User Group Meeting, Gordon to attend. - Conversation Café – held in voluntary action. - ERC Winter Handbook – will be published on our website. - 2 Updates from Neighbourhood Watch – both published on our website. - Aurs Road Closure - M8 Road Works - Paul Masterton MP – asking if we require any assistance with anything. - ER Good Causes – Thanking us for all support as it is their 10 year anniversary. 		
7.0	Treasurers Report		
7.1	Danielle not present. Alan monitoring funds for the Mure Park Broadband. Ross proposed using Online Banking. This was approved and will be arranged by Ross and Gordon.		
8.0	Web and Social Media Report		
8.1	319 views for September.		
9.0	Police Report		
9.1	No crimes reported in the last month. However, there were reports of Public Nuisance near the A736. In September there were reports of youths on the roof of the school however, no crime was established.		
10.0	Any Other Business		
10.6	Christmas Arrangements The tree will be delivered on Monday 27 th November and will be put in place by ERC parks department. Gordon will arrange to get the lights put on. The lights on event will be Wednesday 6 th December 2017, with a Christngle Service at 6:30pm and the lighting of the tree at 7:00pm. There will be carols sung round the tree (ross to print carol sheet) and refreshments in the hall after the event (Gordon to buy).		

11.0	Next Meeting		
11.1	The Next Meeting will be Monday 15 th January 2018 at 19:30 pm.		